
 

ST CANICE’S PARISH       

25
TH

 SEPTEMBER  
 
2022  

Praying for those who have died  

Recently Deceased  

Eamon Conway, Rothe Tce 

Martin Mahony, Cedarwood Close 

Peggie Walsh, Dominic St 
 

Anniversaries 

Sat 7.30pm     Eddie O’Donoghue 

Sun 10aqm     Thressia Thomas 

Sun 11.30am   John Cody (1st Anniv) 

Mon 9.15am   Kieran and Lena Carroll 

Tues 9.15am   Michael Curley, his brother Hugh and sister Ann 

Wed 9.15am   Bridget and Daniel O’Driscoll, Bridget and Walter O’Keeffe 

Thurs 9.15am   Kathleen Bolger 

 

We also remember   Norah Cummins, Patrick Traynor, Sean Walsh 
 

Next Weekend 

Sat 7.30pm     Annette Clifford 

Sun 11.30am   Catherine Powell (1st Anniv) 

Sunday Collection 

In order to protect everybody the collection bags have a long pole attached to enable the 

collectors to reach into the pew without the need to pass the bags from one person to 

another. We also have the Donate button on the website for those of you who wish to 

contribute online.  

The collection last Sunday amounted to €910. Thank you for your generosity. 
 

To Protect Ourselves and Others  

We encourage members of the congregation to continue wearing masks in church. With 

the spread of the virus it is important that we do everything we can to protect ourselves and 

our vulnerable neighbours and friends. Pease use the hand sanitizer at the door and observe 

the one way system at Communion.  

Communion will be given in the hand only. Thank you for your cooperation 
 

The October Envelopes are now ready for collection in the Parish Centre by the 

distributors. Thank you for your continued support. 
 

Pilgrimage to Rome March 23 

The Adult Faith development Group are holding a pilgrimage to Rome this 

coming March (9th - 14th) 2023. Rome has a remarkable array of religious art - 

frescos, paintings, sculptures, mosaics and stuccos. Over the centuries these 

treasures have inspired, educated and uplifted countless people. This pilgrimage 

will explore the religious and catechetical meaning of some of these masterpieces. 

 The all-inclusive cost for this pilgrimage is €710 p.p. sharing and places can be 

booked by contacting Kieran and Laura Troy at info@myriam.ie or by calling 057 

9355050.  

 
 

 

 

Mass Times 
Mon-Fri 9.15am Sat Vigil Mass 7.30pm- Sun 10am and 11.30am 

All Masses are livestreamed on the Parish Webcam www.stcanicesparish.ie  and broadcast 

on the Parish radio (108FM.).The 10am Mass on Sundays will also be broadcast live from 

St. Canice’s on Community Radio Kilkenny City (88.7fm 
 

CBS Secondary School Kilkenny 

Open Night for 1
st
 Year Enrolment - Wednesday, September 28th, 2022   

Admission by ticket only, to one of two sessions  
Complete the online form on www.cbskilkenny.ie for posted tickets or collect a ticket from 

the school office. 
 

St Mary’s Cathedral Restoration Fund Draw 
The draw for 2022/23 has just been launched. The first draw will be held on Wed 28

th
 

Sept. Tickets   may be purchased at the Parish Centre or after Mass on Sunday at a cost of 

€10 per month. Please continue to support this ongoing work.   
 

Kilkenny Pilgrimage to Fatima 

Last minute Cancellation 8
th

  October -7 nights €895, includes flights to Lisbon, airport 

transfers, 20kg bag, 7 nights Full Board, Full Religious Program, Services of local guide. 

Spiritual Director Fr. Willie Purcell. 

 Please contact Manning Travel on 056 7722950 for more info 
 

Host families wanted for 10 Italian students (boys and girls aged 16 and 17) attending 

Kilkenny City Vocational School from Wed 21
st
 Sept to Wed 21

st
 Dec. Four of the 

students will then come back in January and will attend college until the Easter holidays 

start. We are offering €26.50 a night which equates to €2411 for 3 months. For more info 

please email Anne or Sam on English@InterEducation.eu 
 

Loreto Secondary School, Kilkenny, Enrolment Autumn 2023 

The closing date for applications for a First Year place is 24
th

 Oct.2022. Applications can 

be made via the school website www.loretokk.ie 
 

The Fraternity Retreat was held at Star of the Sea Retreat Centre at Mullaghmore in Co. 

Sligo. What a beautiful peaceful place, looking north to the hills of Donegal and South to 

Ben Bulben. There was a great gathering of 50 priests from all parts of the country and one 

priest from Wales, representing the U.K. fraternities.. We had long periods of Adoration, 

Scripture sharing in small groups, and we shared in the review of life, where things are in 

our lives as priests. There was beautiful music provided by 3 priests from Sligo and Belfast 

– flute, guitar and violin. The catering was superb. We ate very well and now it is back to 

the normal fare in Dean St – porridge, bacon and cabbage. No fear of me. 

I was delighted to have had the opportunity to pray in the lovely atmosphere of the 

brothers gathered together in harmony and friendship. We celebrated the canonisation of 

our great hero – Charles de Foucauld, the hermit in the desert who was canonised on  15
th

 

May  this year. Thanks to the lay ministers who provided the Communion services so 

beautifully all the week. – Fr Jim  

 
Fr. Jim 087 2609545 / 056 7721534 - Fr.  Tom 083 3241438 

Email - stcanices@ossory.ie Website - www.stcanicesparish.ie  Twitter @stcaniceskiParish 

Secretary: Ms Mgt Logue – Sacristan: Ailish Brennan c/o Parish Centre 
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